

广州版四年级下册第七讲：

测试 1： 写出下列动词的 ing 形式

run_____	dance_____	take_____
go_____	buy_____	stop_____
like_____	love_____	sit_____
read_____	e_____	swim_____
have_____	get_____	make_____
put_____	begin_____	write_____
see_____	shop_____	ski_____
live_____	sing_____	

2.选择：

- () 1. Janet _____ over there now.
A. singing B. are sing C. is singing D. sing
- () 2. It's eight o'clock. The students _____ an English class.
A. have B. having C. is having D. are having
- () 3. Listen! The baby _____ in the next room.
A. crying B. cried C. is crying D. cries
- () 4. Look! The girls _____ new sweaters.
A. are wearing B. wearing C. are wear D. is wearing
- () 5. Don't talk here. Grandparents _____.
A. is sleeping B. are sleeping C. sleeping D. sleep
- () 6. What _____ your brother _____ now?
A. is, doing B. is, do C. does, do D. are, doing
- () 7. Look! Tom _____ TV with his parents.
A. watching B. is watch C. are watching D. is watching
- () 8. I am _____ a shower in the bathroom.
A. am talking B. taking C. takes D. take
- () 9. Look, the man _____ a bus.
A. is driving B. are driving C. am driving D. driving
- () 10. Keep quiet! They _____ their homework.
A. doing B. is doing C. are doing D. do

三、按要求改写句子。

1. The boy is playing basketball.

否定句：_____

一般疑问句：_____

肯定回答：_____ 否定回答：_____

2. They are singing in the classroom.

否定句：_____

一般疑问句：_____

肯定回答：_____ 否定回答：_____

3. I am doing my homework in my room.

否定句: _____

一般疑问句: _____

肯定回答: _____ 否定回答: _____

广州版四年级下册 U7What do you do when you have free time?

一、单词

activity	[æk'tɪvɪtɪ]	活动
free	[fri:]	空闲的, 自由的
feel	[fi:l]	感觉
bored	[bɔ:d]	烦闷的
Me too.		我也是。
do some reading.		读点书
interesting	['ɪnrəstɪŋ]	有趣的
cartoon	[kɑ:'tu:n]	卡通, 漫画
shall	[ʃəl]	将要
Shall we?		我们.....好吗?
king	[kɪŋ]	国王
Monkey King		猴王
take photos		拍照
listen	['lɪsn]	听
listen to		听.....
email	['i:meɪl]	电子邮件, 发电子邮件
picnic	['pɪknɪk]	野餐

二、选择不同类的单词, 把其字母编号写在题前的括号内。

- () 1. A. never B. often C. help
- () 2. A. park B. visit C. swim
- () 3. A. man B. woman C. parent
- () 4. A. feel B. picnic C. bored
- () 5. A. listen B. interesting C. free

Phrases 短语

go shopping 去购物 listen to music 听音乐 draw a picture 画画

email my friends 给我的朋友们发邮件 have a picnic 去野餐

重点句型

1. What do you do when you have free time? 你空闲的时候在做什么?
2. I often do some reading/shopping. 我经常看书/购物。
3. Shall we ...? 我们...好吗?
4. I clean my room/do exercise/read on Monday.
星期一我打扫房间/做运动/读书。

课文翻译

It's Sunday and I feel bored.

Me too. What do you do when you have free time?

I often do some reading. Look, I'm reading an interesting book.

I don't like that. I usually watch cartoons. Shall we watch a cartoon?

Great! Let's watch *the Monkey King*.

今天是星期天,我觉得很无聊

我也是。你有空的时候会做些什么呢?

我经常读书。瞧,我正在读一本有趣的书。
我不喜欢那个。我通常看卡通片。我们看一部卡通片好吗?

太好了!让我们一起看《猴王》吧。

重要考点解析

1. feel bored = be bored 感觉无聊 feel happy = be happy 感觉开心

feel 的用法 feel 是**感官动词**, 表示“感到;觉得”,后接形容词例: feel bored 觉得无聊

feel happy 感到开心

feel good 感觉很好

2 What do you do when you have free time? → What do you do when...?

当你有空的时候你做什么?

E.g: What do you do when you _____? 当你无聊的时候你做什么?

拓展: What does he do when ...?

当....他做什么?

例如: What does he do when he have free time?

3. Let's watch the Monkey King. 让我们看美猴王吧。

解析: ①Let's 后面跟动词原形, 意思是“让我们...吧”

例如: Let's _____ shopping 让我们去购物吧。Let's _____ a picnic. 让我们去野餐吧

【基础训练】

一、选择正确答案,并将其字母编号写在括号内。

- () 1. What do your friends do _____ they have free time?
A. what B. which C. when
- () 2. I'm reading _____ interesting book. A. an B. a C. /
- () 3. Shall we go swimming? ____ A. OK B. Me too C. I see.
- () 4. I like cartoons. Let's _____ *the Monkey King*. Watching B. watched C. watch
- () 5. _____! A girl is singing in the park. A. Listen to B. Listen C. Listening

二、看图,根据首字母提示,写出词组中所缺的单词。



1. t _____ p _____
2. d _____ a p _____
3. e _____ my f _____
4. h _____ a p _____
5. l _____ to m _____
6. go s _____
7. w _____ c _____
8. do some r _____

三、将下边句子的大写字母编号写在上边对应句子前的括号内。

- () 1. What do you usually do when you have free time? () 2. Let's go running.
- () 3. Do you like drawing pictures? () 4. I often do housework on Sunday morning.
- () 5. Why do you like Thursday?

- A. Because I have an English class.
- B. Good idea!
- C. Me too.
- D. Yes, I do
- E. We usually have a picnic.

四、连词成句

1. house, bored. when, I. the, I. feel, clean (.) _____

1. pictures, I. drawing, like, of, cat, my (.) _____

2. park, I. usually, photos, in, take, the (.) _____

3. my. listen, room, in, to, I, music (.) _____

4. picnic, Saturday, have, We, a, often, on (.) _____

六、阅读短文，判断下列句子是否符合短文内容，如符合，在括号内写“T”，否则写“F”。

Hello! I'm Janet. It's Saturday today. My friends do different things on Saturday. Tom often goes to the park with his parents. They like to draw pictures in the park. Mike and Jane usually go shopping in the morning, and they do some reading at noon. Jack sometimes watches cartoons at home, and he often helps his parents do housework. Sometimes I have a picnic with my brother. Look! We are eating fruit now.

()1. Tom often goes to the park with his parents on Sunday.

()2. Mike and Jane never do any reading at home.

()3. Tom's family often have a picnic in the park

()4. Jack often helps his parents do housework on Saturday.

()5. My brother is having fruit now.

()6. I usually go to the park with my friends on Saturday

Grammar 一般现在时（二）

标志词	always, , usually, often, sometimes, seldom, never, every morning/week/month			
动词形式	be 动词	情态动词	实义动词	
主语	第一、二、三人称单复数	第一、二、三人称单复数	第一人称、第二人称单复数 第三人称复数	第三人称单数
肯定句:	主语+be+其他	主语+情态动词+动原+其他	主语+ 动词原形+...	主语+动词第三人称单数 (s) +...
否定句:	主语+ __be not__+其他	主语+情态动词+ __not__+其他	主语+ __don't__+ 动词原形+... don't = do not	主语+ __doesn't__+ 动词原形+... doesn't = does not
一般疑问句:	__Be__+主语+其他	__情态动词__+主语+__动原__+其他	__Do__+主语+ 动词原形+...?	__Does__+ 主语+ 动词原形+...?
肯定回答:	Yes,主语（代词）+ __be__.	Yes,主语（代词）+ __情态动词__.	Yes,主语（代词）+ __do__.	Yes,主语（代词）+ __does__.
否定回答:	No,主语（代词）+ __be not__.	No,主语（代词）+ __情态动词__+not.	No,主语（代词）+ __don't__.	No,主语（代词）+ __doesn't__.

一、单选题。

- () 1. My mother _____ housework every day. A. doing B. do C. does
- () 2. The lion doesn't _____ the net three times a day. A. bites B. bite C. biting
- () 3. He often _____ a picnic with his family at the weekend. A. have B. having C. has
- () 4. Does the cat _____ a mouse every hour? A. catch B. catching C. catches
- () 5. She often _____ under a big tree and _____ books in the morning.
A. sit, reads B. sits, read C. sits, reads

()6.He seldom _____ everything.A. forget B. forgets C. forgetting

()7._____ the boy _____ TV on weekdays?

A. Do, watches B. Does, watches C. Does, watch

()8.My father _____ well in the evening every day.

A. doesn't feel B. don't feel C. doesn't feels

二、用所给词的适当形式填空。

1._____ she often _____ (go) shopping? Yes, she_____.

2._____ they usually _____(listen) to music?

3.Tom _____(take) photos every Saturday.

4.Miss White _____ (be) at school every Sunday.5.Ted usually _____ (get) up at 7:30.

三、按要求改写句子。

1. He likes playing basketball very much. (改为否定句)

He _____ playing basketball very much.

2.I am a student. (改为一般疑问句) _____ a student?

3. Tom and Mike can draw pictures. (改为否定句) Tom and Mike_____ draw pictures.

4.My father often does some reading at the weekend. (改为疑问句)

_____ your father often _____ reading at the weekend?

5. She usually goes shopping with her mother on Sunday. (改为疑问句并做肯定回答)

_____ she usually _____ shopping with her mother on Sunday?

Yes, _____.

四、阅读短文，根据短文内容完成下列表格。(每空一词)

Today is Sunday

Hi! My name is Jim. It's Sunday today. My friends do different things on Sunday. David often goes to the park with his parents. They like to take photos in the park. Mary usually goes shopping in the morning, and she does some reading in the afternoon. Jack always watches cartoons at home and he never helps his parents do housework. I sometimes have a picnic with my friends. Look! I am eating a hot dog now.

Name	Activities
David	Go to the park and (1) <u>take photos</u>

Mary	(2) _____ in the morning And(3) _____ in the afternoon.
Jack	(4) _____ and (5) _____ do housework
(6) _____	have a picnic with friends

B)The Green family is usually busy every day. From Monday to Friday, Mr Green and Mrs Green go to work and their children Ben and Janet go to school. At the weekend, Mrs Green often goes to the supermarket to buy some food with her children. But Mr Green doesn't like shopping, he likes reading newspaper in the living room. On Saturday evening, the Green family often goes to the cinema and sees a film together. This is a busy but happy family. They really have great fun.

busy 忙碌的	supermarket 超市	cinema 电影院	see a film 看电影
from...to 从....到	read newspaper 看报纸	go to work 去上班	

判断下列句子是否与短文内容相符，如相符，在括号内写“T”，否则写“F”。

- () 1. There are three people in the family. () 2. Ben is Mr Green's son.
 () 3. Mrs Green likes reading newspaper at home at the weekend.
 () 4. Janet usually sees a film at the weekend.
 () 5. The Green family is very busy and not happy.

C)There are four seasons in a year. They are spring, summer, autumn and winter. But when it's spring in New York, it's autumn in Sydney. When it's winter New York, it's summer in Sydney. In New York, spring *lasts*(持续) from March to May. Summer is from June to August. Autumn is September to November. Summer is from December to February the next year. Autumn is from march to May. Winter is from June to August.

The weather in New York is not always good. In winter it is often very cold. In summer it is very hot. Spring is very nice. It's not too hot or too cold. It's sunny and warm. Autumn is the best season of the year. And people like autumn best.

The weather in Sydney is nice. In winter it is not very cold. The temperature is *at least*(至少) 10°C. In summer it's hot. Spring is good. We can see good weather very often. Autumn is the best

time for going *hiking*(徒步旅行) .

根据短文内容完成下列句子。

1. When it's summer in Sydney, it's _____ in New York. 2. It's _____ in New York in April.
3. From September to _____ is _____ in New York. 4. From _____ to _____, it's winter in Sydney.
5. Winter in New York is very _____. 6. Sydney and New York are both _____ in summer.

一、练习：

请将下列单词分类，并把其编号写在横线上。

A. cap	B. kind	C. short	D. worker	E. happy	F. shirt
G. tall	H. nurse	I. painter	J. pretty	K. dress	L. shy

1. 服饰 _____ 2. 职业 _____
3. 外貌 _____ 4. 性格 _____

二、根据中文意思，完成下列句子。

1. 我喜欢粉色。我也是。 I like pink. _____
2. 我们去逛街好吗？ _____ we _____ shopping?
3. 你通常在周末做什么 What do you usually _____ the weekend?
4. 让我们去放风筝吧 Let's _____ a kite.
5. 当你有空余时间时,你做什么? 我常常读点书。
What do you do _____ you have _____? I often _____.

三、选词填空。

1. I love _____ (draw, drawing) pictures on Sunday.
2. What _____ (do, are) you often do at the weekend.
3. I have music lesson _____ (in, on) Friday.
4. Let us _____ (having, have) a picnic.
5. I often listen to music _____ (with, and) my friends.
6. What do you usually do _____ (what, when) you have free time?

四、按实际情况回答。

1. What do you do when you have free time? _____
2. Do you like listening to music? _____

3. Shall we watch cartoons? _____

五、阅读下面的短文，选择正确的答案。

Today is Ben's birthday. He gets a gift from his parents. It is a robot. It can talk in English.

Now Ben is talking with it.

Ben : Hello, how old are you?

Robot: I'm four years old. Are you four years old, too?

Ben: No, I'm eleven years old. Can you run?

Robot: No, I can't. But I can walk with my legs.

Ben: Can you write?

Robot: Yes, I can write with my hands.

Ben: Can you count?

Robot: Yes, I can count with my head.

Ben: Can you help me do my homework?

Robot: Yes, I can. I can help you, but you must do it by yourself first.

Ben: Thank you. Can you help me brother do housework?

Robot: Yes, of course.

Ben: Great! You are our good friend. I'm glad to make friends with you.

根据对话内容选择正确的答案填空。

() 1.Ben has a gift from his ____ on his birthday.

A. grandpa and grandma

B. uncle and aunt

C. father and mother

() 2.Ben is ____ years old now. A. 4 B. 11 C.12

() 3.Robot can _____. A. count and walk B. write and run C. walk and run

() 4.Robot writes with _____. A. eyes B. legs C. hands

() 5.Robot will _____. A. Help Ben do housework B. Help Ben do homework

C. help Ben's grandmother do housework

第八讲：课前小测 100'

一、选择正确答案，将其字母编号写在前面括号内。

- () 1. Our new English teacher ___ long hair. A. is B. does C. has
- () 2. I often ___ my mother to do the housework on Sunday. A. helping B. help C. helps
- () 3. “ ___ is it?” “It is three o'clock.” A. What time B. How old C. Where
- () 4. ___ have a look 看一下 fish 钓鱼 fly 放(风筝) dance 跳舞
- () 5. “I’m ten years old. ___ are you?” “I am ten, too.” A. What B. How old C. Where
- () 6. “I’m ten years old. ___ are you?” “I am ten, too.” A. What B. How old C. Where
- () 7. I sometimes go ___ with my mother on Sunday. A. shopping B. shop C. shops
- () 8. It’s seven o’clock. It’s time _____. B. on C. to
- () 9. John usually goes to bed at half _____ ten. A. to B. past C. on
- () 10. It’s ten o’clock in the evening. It’s time _____. A. for school B. for lunch C. to sleep.
- () 11. The pretty lady _____ a bag is my aunt. A. at B. for C. with
- () 12. The lady in a uniform _____ B. looks C. looking
- () 13. We often watch TV _____ B. to C. on
- () 14. ___ friend is tall and strong. He has a bag beside _____. A. I; him B. My; him C. Me; his
- () 15. Would you like to go _____ with me? A. run B. runing C. running
- () 16. — _____ your grandpa like? — B. What's C. Where's
- () 17. I have a maths lesson _____ ten _____ ten forty. A. for; to B. from; at C. from; to
- () 18. Children, it's time _____ B. four C. for
- () 19. _____ do you usually have dinner — B. Which C. Where
- () 20. My cousin _____ a round face and a small B. has C. have

Part 2 知识梳理

一、单词

have a look 看一下 fish 钓鱼 fly 放(风筝) dance 跳舞

二、读课文并翻译

Unit 8 What are you doing?

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分，为可阅读页数的一半内容。如要下载或阅读全文，请访问：<https://d.book118.com/175301220103012112>